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CONTENT

The bill would amend the Home Rule City Act to specify that, notwithstanding any charter provision to the
contrary, a city could adopt an ordinance punishable by up to 93 days’ imprisonment and/or a maximum fine
of $500, if the violation substantially corresponded to a violation of State law that was a misdemeanor
punishable by imprisonment for up to 93 days.

Also, the Act specifies that, whether or not provided in its charter, a city may adopt by reference in an ordinance
a law, code, or rule promulgated and adopted by an authorized agency of the State pertaining to fire protection
or any of certain specified codes.  The bill also would authorize a city to adopt by reference a provision of any
State statute for which the maximum period of imprisonment is 93 days or the Michigan Vehicle Code.  The bill
would prohibit local units from enforcing any provision adopted by reference for which the maximum period of
imprisonment is greater than 93 days.

In addition, the Act requires that a city’s charter provide for the annual laying and collecting of taxes in a sum,
except as otherwise provided by law, not to exceed 2% of the “assessed value” of real and personal property
in the city.  Also, the governing body of a city may levy and collect taxes for municipal purposes in a sum not
to exceed 1% of the “assessed value” of real and personal property in the city.  The bill would change
“assessed value” in these provisions to “taxable value” and would define “taxable value” as the value
determined under Section 27a of the General Property Tax Act (MCL 211.27a).

MCL 117.3 Legislative Analyst:  P. Affholter

FISCAL IMPACT

Local units that adopted provisions of State laws, as specified in the bill, would minimally reduce costs
associated with publishing the local ordinance.  The bill would have no fiscal impact on State government.
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